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Faculty Senate Minutes

12:20 – 1:10 P.M.

April 18, 2012
          Members Present
               Members Absent

         Guests

	Catherine Buon

Melissa Brown

Irshat Madyarov

Byron Crape

Syuzanna Vasilyan
Tom Samuelian 

Vahan Bournazian

Varduhi Petrosyan
Doug Shumavon
Eric Guevorkian
	Gagik Gabrielyan*
Garegin Gevorgyan*
Karen Aghababyan

Aram Hajian* 


	Rebecca Carter
Satenik (Bella) Avagyan 

Berj Gatrjyan

	
	
	


* Indicates excused absence

Faculty Senate Agenda
1. Quorum Call

2. Approval of March 21, 2012 minutes

3. Approval of Agenda

4. Committee reports

a) Executive committee
b) Curriculum Committee

c) Ethics and Grievance Committee

d) Committee on Extension Programs 

e) Ad hoc committee  on course/instructor evaluation form

f) Ad hoc committee on Recognition of Excellence in Research and Scholarship.

5. Brown bags

6. Report on AMICAL gathering (Satenik Avakian and Berj Gatrjyan)

7. Other business
MINUTES

1. Quorum Call

Quorum present

2. Approval of the minutes of March 21, 2012
Byron Crape moved that the minutes be approved, and Syuzanna Vasilyan seconded the motion. The minutes were approved by consensus. 

3. Approval of the agenda 

The agenda was approved by consensus. 
4. Committee Reports
a. FS Executive Committee

Draft Agenda for General Faculty Assembly: 
a) Update from Administration (president/provost/VP of Operations)

i. Undergraduate program
ii. Restructuring of academic programs

iii. Faculty Contracts

iv. Facilities

b) Discussion of examination/testing procedures and facilities (EC )

Catherine Buon moved to approve of the agenda for the General Faculty Assembly and Varduhi Petrosyan seconded the motion. The agenda was approved by consensus. 
Date: June 6, 2012
Room: PAB 308E

Executive Committee will decide on the refreshments.
b. Curriculum Committee (CC)
a) CC has approved of the proposal for a new course Built Environment and Biodiversity (BEB) to be taught jointly by Acopian Center for the Environment and College of Engineering (Appendix A).  
Tom Samuelian moved to approve of the new course proposal, and Syuzanna Vasilyan seconded. The course proposal was approved by consensus. 

b) CC approved of the revisions for Environmental Science requirement in the semester calendar system (Appendix B).
Syuzanna Vasilyan moved to approve the revisions, and Varduhi Petrosyan seconded the motion. The revisions were approved by consensus.  

c. Ethics and Grievance Committee
Nothing to report 
d. Committee on the Extension Program (CEP)
AUA Extension has submitted two new courses and a revised course, which were all approved with minor recommendations. 
e. Ad-hoc Committee on Course/Instructor Evaluation Form 

This work will continue when the Provost Dennis Leavens arrives on campus in Summer 2012.  

f. Ad-hoc Committee on Recognition of Excellence in Research and Scholarship

The Committee met and came to a consensus on some issues. The award should be recognition of all four types of scholarships. It is to be awarded to individual faculty members or researchers or projects and their teams. It is to be awarded at the graduation ceremony. 

The committee is meeting one more time to discuss a few remaining issues based on more research. 
5. Brown bags

Arpie Balian has requested to postpone her brown bag event. Instead, Alen Amirkhanian will give a talk in May 2012 on the topic of urban planning. 
6. Report on AMICAL Conference (Guests: Satenik Avakian and Berj Gatrjyan)

American Interanatoinal Consoriium of Academic Libraries (AMICAL) held another conference, this time in Sharjah, UAE. A number of schools from different countries were represented with a total of around 90 participants. 
Highlights of the sessions:  
· How to start an insitutional repository: AUA does not have one, and we would like to have it. The institutional repository will have open access to the rest of the community. 

· Academic video conferencing: According to the survey, out of 22, 16 schools had video-conferencing facilities. In Fall 2012, faculty will be invited to the workshop (hosted by American University of Cairo) to learn and discuss the use of these facilities. The Mellon Foundation will fund the expenses. Each university should select up to two faculty members, one per department, and put together a proposal to AMICAL. The announcement will come out shortly.  
· Digital library: AMICAL recommends all schools digitize print mateirals and make them available through open access. 

· AUA will be moving to the World Cat catalogue, a more expanded international libary catalogue. 

· Cloud Computing: This technology has picked up dramatically since the last year. Four cloud solutions were discussed: Google Reader, Evernote, Diigo, and Instapaper Berj Gatrjyan will talk more about them later. 
· AMICAL has created a social network website: AMICALconnect for all AMICAL members.  

7. Other Business

Rebecca Carter requested comments before she starts working on the 5-year semester-based academic calendar. The comments are requested within a week or two. 
As part of the Thinking About Thinking series, AUA and Luys have invited Jeff Robertson for this coming Commemoration on April 23-24, 2012 to talk about genocide issues. The announcement will come out shortly. 
Next meeting May 23, 2012, 12:15pm
Byron Crape moved that the meeting be adjourned, and Irshat Madyarov seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned 1:10 PM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Irshat Madyarov 
Appendices

Appendix A: Proposal for a new course titled: 

The Built Environment and Biodiversity (BEB)

By 

Alen Amirkhanian (College of Engineering) and 

Karen Aghababyan (Acopian Center for the Environment) 

In cooperation with 

United Nations University, Institute of Advanced Studies

Secretariat of the Convention on Biological Diversity

ICLEI – Local Governments for Sustainability

Urban Lab Yerevan

Course units: 3 semester units (including lecture, studio, and fieldwork).
 

Completion certificate: Upon satisfactory completion of the course, a Certificate of Completion will be offered jointly by the AUA College of Engineering and the AUA Acopian Center for the Environment.

Course description: Human impact on biodiversity is immense. Up to 100 species out of a million go extinct every year directly due to human activity. This is 100 to a 1000 times greater than the rate of extinction before the Industrial Revolution. This loss has critical, negative consequences for the planetary as well as human health. The Convention on Biological Diversity (CBD) was the first major global attempt to curb this trend. Subsequent meetings of the world community set specific targets in preserving biodiversity at the sub-national level (cities, provinces, etc.). 
The United Nations University’s Institute of Advanced Studies (UNU) in cooperation with other world bodies has developed guidelines for local communities to devise biodiversity strategies and action plans. UNU has partnered with American University of Armenia (AUA) to offer a studio/workshop to test their guidelines in Yerevan. Similar studios are being conducted in 9 other cities including Yokohama (Japan), Jakarta (Indonesia), Bhopal (India), Algiers (Algeria), Dodoma (Tanzania), Santiago de Compostela (Spain), Curitiba (Brazil), Pretoria (South Africa), and Beijing (China). Input from these studios will be incorporated into a final guideline to be presented at the CBD Conference in India in October of 2012. 

The studio will have two parts. The first will be lectures and discussion in early summer (5 Saturdays, 2 hours each) and, the second, a hands-on intensive two week studio with significant filed work. The studio participants will: 

· Draft a biodiversity strategy and action plan for Yerevan (including impacts on architecture, urban planning, transportation, solid waste, water, wastewater, etc.); will require many field visits in and around Yerevan 

· Prepare presentations and posters for the India Conference in October 2012. 

· Test whether the guidelines provide sufficient instruction to professionals who are not trained in biodiversity

· Make constructive suggestions for improving the guidelines 

Studio leaders: Mr. Alen Amirkhanian, Dr. Karen Aghababyan, Dr. Sarhat Petrosyan

(combined expertise in urban planning, biodiversity and preservation, and architecture)

Guest lecturers: Local and international experts. Local specialists in areas not covered by Studio Leaders will accompany field trips or deliver lectures. International experts from the UNU will participate via Skype.

Course language: English
Field visits: Frequently in and around Yerevan 

Class location: American University of Armenia, 40 Baghramyan Ave., Yerevan

Schedule: 5 Saturday meetings, 2 hours each in early summer (participation can be online); 35 hours of studio in July (participant must be in Yerevan) 2 intensive weeks  

Target audience: The Studio is open to everyone with knowledge of English and a relevant professional interest. Ideally the participants will be young professionals or graduate students from a variety of fields including urban planning, architecture, landscape architecture, urban ecology, civil engineering, botany, and environmental studies.

Participant selection criteria: The studio leaders are seeking participants who are highly motivated to learn about how architecture and urban planning can begin to integrate biodiversity concerns. While participants from target professions above may have the most obvious fit with the subject of the Studio, professionals or students from other fields are welcome to apply. Applicants are asked to submit a letter of interest and a resume along with their application. Applicants may also be interviewed before being accepted.

Pricing: The proposed tuition for the course is 120,000 AMD for Armenian nationals and long-term residents (with 10-year visa) and 220,000 AMD for non-Armenian citizens. Up to 20 people are expected to enroll. Even with maximum participation, the tuitions are not expected to cover full costs of the course. 

Administration and first-year fundraising: The CoE and ACE will collaborate with AUA Extension to advertise the course and conduct the additional fundraising if needed for the first year of the course offering. The credits and the completion certificates, however, will be granted by the College of Engineering and the Acopian Center for the Environment.
Future plans: The AUA Acopian Center for the Environment expects to make this course an ongoing initiative, offering it regularly every year. The costs for subsequent years will be lower as there will be less preparation time needed. The geographic focus of the Studios, however, will differ from year to year. Next year, for instance, the same Studio could be run for Vanadzor or Gyumri, and so on. The Acopian Center will also consider integrating this course into its existing certificate programs. 
Appendix B: Resolution approved at the CC meeting on April 11, 2012

Re: Environmental Science requirement in the semester calendar system

The CC recommend keeping the 20-hour Environmental Science requirement and strengthening it with more attention to current environmental challenges in Armenia and globally, policy, fieldwork, and interdisciplinary content.   Alternatively, individual programs may require more than the one-semester credit.  The Environmental Requirement would continue to  be a standalone program that supplements degree requirements, earning, per the WASC and AUA credit hour policy for semester hours, one semester-hour credit for  a minimum of 20 hours (10-15 teaching hours + 5-10 hours of field/lab work).  The CC would also like to stress that students should be encouraged to take more than one Environmental Science course, and that program faculty should collaborate much more closely with ACE in the development of courses.

� To receive credits, participants must apply and be accepted as Non-Degree students per AUA’s policies.  Credits can be transferred to any US college or university subject to their transfer policies.
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